## **Euler, Gordon**



From: Sydney Reisbick <reisbicks@comcast net>
Sent: Tuesday, December 16, 2014 8 49 AM

**To:** Cnty Board of Commissioners General Delivery

Cc: Euler, Gordon, Orjiako, Oliver

Subject:FOCC input for ILB hearing 12/16/14Attachments:FOCC sr input ILB for 12-16-14 doc

Please accept the attached for the record Thank you for your time and consideration Sydney Reisbick, president Friends of Clark County P.O. Box 513 Vancouver, WA 98666 friendsofclarkcounty.org



**DECEMBER 16, 2014** 

**Board of County Commissioners** 

1300 Franklin, 6th Floor, Vancouver, WA 98660 boardcom@clark.wa.gov

Dear Sirs and Madam,

Friends of Clark County (FOCC) has already entered into record some questions and concerns related to the Industrial Land Bank (ILB) and the de-designation of what's known as the Lagler property and the Ackerland property as agricultural lands.

For the record:

The following is an updated suggestion about mitigation for the de-designation of the ag lands for the ILB. A new county GIS map shows the overlap and non-overlap of lands currently designated as agriculture with existing prime agricultural soils. There are prime agricultural soils that are not designated as agriculture. Therefore, there is a basis for mitigating the loss of agricultural soils needed for the ILB by protection of other very prime agricultural soils.

Furthermore, we feel there are two ways this can fail to win approval of the Growth Management Board. Instead, it may support an appeal of the de-designation of either the farmlands or of the Land Bank itself. This would result in a waste of county resources. What County resources? The General Fund is paying the County staff both for creating the Light Industrial Land Bank and the process of de-designating the agricultural land. Before either of these is approved, the General Fund is paying consultants for a Master Plan for the site.

Sincerely,

Sydney Reisbick, President